

Cedar Chest Quilters' Guild

<u>newsletter</u>

TABLE OF CONTENTS

President's Message	1
Board Members	1
Committee Chairs	2
Library News	2
Sunshine & Shadows	2
Membership News	2
Fat Quarters Info	
Upcoming Classes & Events	2
Tips & Techniques	2
2010 Challenge	3
Out to Lunch	3
Humanitarian	.3
Newsletter info	.3
Classified Ads	.3
Things to Remember	

BOARD MEMBERS

President

Liz Jacomb..........586-1706

First Vice President

LaRee Rees586-0841

Second Vice President

Eleanor Miller.....586-1471

Secretary

Treasurer

Linda Shokrian......867-5914



Save the earth... It's the only planet with chocolate.

FROM OUR PRESIDENT...

As I begin my year as your new president, I would, first, like to thank Julie for all of the hard work she has done over the last 2 years on behalf of the guild. The guild grew a lot while she was president.

I would also like to thank all of the committee chairmen and their committees for all of the hard work and commitment they gave that helped the guild run smoothly. I look forward to your continued help and support during my term as your president.

The transition should be almost "seamless", but your may notice a few changes here and there. I want all of you to know that I welcome your input and suggestions to continue to make your membership in the guild a fun and rewarding experience.

I'm a little overwhelmed but I believe I am up to the task. I look forward to providing the leadership you have given me as your new president.

Happy Quilting!

Liz Jacomb

An Irish Prayer for you

May God grant you many years to live, For sure He must be knowing The earth has angels all too few And heaven is overflowing.

2010 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN

Historian Alayna Coombs Newsletter Mona Covington

Publicity

Luncheons Susan Goodman &

Lenora Smith Julie Patrick

Humanitarian Projects
Quilt Shows

Francine Lyndaker

Retreat

Class Coordinator LaRee Rees

Hospitality Librarian Lairee irees

Friendship Circles Alayna Coombs Sunshine & Shadows Brenda Jarvis

LIBRARY NEWS







Is there a book you would like to see in our library? Let us know.....

□ SUNSHINE & SHADOWS □

Our new ∴ & chairman is Brenda Jarvis. If you have news for this space please let her know at 867-8230.



Please remember Doris Murchland, she loves to have visitors and cards.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

Please see Linda Shokrian to pay your dues for the year if you haven't already done so. Thanks.

FAT QUARTERS DRAWING

Bring a fat quarter in the theme of the month and get your name in the drawing!! You just might take home the bundle of fat quarters!!

April Fat 1/4's: Pastel Flowers



UPCOMING CLASSES & EVENTS

<u>Mar 4:</u> Block of the Month class! We're starting a new sampler quilt!

<u>Mar 11:</u> General Meeting -10 am. at the Senior Center.

<u>Mar 18:</u> Home Sewing Room Tour! Come get some fresh ideas for your own sewing room! 10 am at the guild and we will car pool.

<u>Mar 25:</u> Humanitarian day - Please come help us tie some quilts.

April 1: Aprils Fool's Day! And Block of the Month.

<u>April 8:</u> General Meeting -10 am. at the Senior Center

April 15: Class on - "What judges look for in show quilts" and Taking the Scare out of Quilt Math"

April 22: 🚣

Humanitarian Day –Come see how easy it is to make a "Disappearing Nine patch" block (actually it makes 4 blocks at a time....), and while you're here maybe make a few blocks for charity. We have a ton of fabric and they are really so-o-o-o easy and fun to make!!

April 29: UFO Day!!! Hurray! Bring your lunch and your ufos to work on.... No phone calls but a lot of great company. Need help with a project? This is the day to work on it.. There will surely be someone there to answer your questions!

TIPS & TECHNIQUES

- ✓ Use your walking foot when sewing flannel to reduce stretching.
- ✓ I use 2 rubber doorstopper wedges to raise the back my sewing machine and tilt it forward,so much easier to sew and see where you are sewing. It saves me from a stiff neck too

2010 CHALLENGE QUILT

Linda Shokrian will be in charge of the challenge project this year. We will hear further information coming soon!

OUT TO LUNCH...

Liz's Original Chicken Noodle Soup By Liz Jacomb

10 cups water

1 14 oz can chicken broth

2 boneless chicken breasts

2 celery stocks chopped

3 peeled and sliced carrots

1 rounded tbl instant minced onion or fresh onion

4 cubed potatoes

1/2 tsp salt and pepper or to taste

1/4 rounded cup Knorr powder chicken bullion

2-3 c extra wide egg noodles

In a large pot put chicken in and start to boil. Add carrots, celery and potatoes, onion salt, pepper and chicken bullion. Boil on med high 20-30 minutes. When chicken is done take out and cup into bite sized pieces. Add noodles and simmer for about 1/2 hour or longer.

HUMANITARIAN

Judy Stolrow is the new Humanitarian Chairman. Please come support her in this effort to help our several communities and see what she has in store for us to enjoy this year!

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION

If you are unable to print your copy at home, please e-mail me at ccqgeditor@gmail.com to have a printed copy at the meeting. Thanks
Mona Covington

CLASSIFIED ADS

This is a new section this year!

If you have an item to sell or you are looking for something, you can place a FREE notice here.....

THINGS TO REMEMBER......